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Informing patients on doctors 
Monday, June 16, 2003

New Jersey is going to get a Web site that will make it easier to find out details you might want to know about your doctors, including how often they have paid a malpractice claim. 

The Legislature has passed a bill authorizing the system. It has the governor's support. Once he signs it into law, the site should be up and running in about a year. It will provide easy access to details about a doctor's training and experience, malpractice history and any disciplinary actions or criminal convictions. 
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For years, Sen. Richard Codey (D-Essex) has pushed for this legislation. The current controversy over rising malpractice rates may have provided the momentum to get it through this time. 

Some physicians were miffed that the Legislature was "wasting time" on this idea, instead of focusing its energy on solving another problem, the physicians' high malpractice insurance rates. 

But even if there were no malpractice crisis, the state already collects information patients have a right to see, to help them make one of the most important choices anyone faces: which doctor will be entrusted with life and health. 

Right now, the New Jersey Board of Medical Examiners provides limited data, over the telephone and on the state Web site, about the doctors it has disciplined, but offers nothing about malpractice records or disciplinary action imposed by a hospital or other organization. 

Our new system will be patterned after that of Massachusetts, one of the most extensive sites operated by any state. The Massachusetts site has been running since 1996 -- and nothing horrible has happened to medical practice there. 

On the Massachusetts site, there is plenty of information, warnings and caveats to put things in perspective, because doctors are right when they say that the record of suits and settlements is not always an indicator of a doctor's competency. Some suits name doctors who had very little to do with a patient's care and some insurance companies settle claims in cases where doctors may have done nothing wrong. 

However, about the same time one doctor we found on the Massachusetts site made his first malpractice payout, he was also disciplined by the Massachusetts medical board, fined and assigned to continuing education classes. That information might prompt a patient to ask the doctor for an explanation. 

The New Jersey Web site could help people find doctors they need in a specific geographic area, doctors who speak a certain language or those who offer some special service. In many cases, people will leave their computers reassured about the professionals they have chosen. Others may make a decision to seek care from someone else. 

In both instances, the state is right to help. 

